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Michael Scarcelli; Kay Smith; Valorie Nelson 

Odor/Green Leaf 4614 

··.\:_" ., This is a follow up letter to my May 17th letter. Couple nights ago Val and I were going to clean up in our parking area behind the grow 
· of Green Leaf at 4614 as I needed space for my boat to be worked on. In a matter of 10-15 minutes we both had headaches and had to 

ceas~_ work. Yesterday I thought I could plug off the odor and get a little clean up done, but all that got was the cops out, I guess if your 
neighbe>r throws dog shit I your yard that's O.K., but if you want to throw it back you have to go see a judge. 

When you get to it, you'll see in Mr. Beans Narrative, which is part of his CUP, Certified and signed to be true, he states Item 4 Noxious 
Odors "There will be no poisonous or harmful odors inside or outside the facility II Item 9 Effects on air quality and water quality II None". 
Either Mr. Bean doesn't know what he's doing or just lied or both. 

After hearing from a third party friend Rob Miller, that our renter in that area Wade Martin was getting headaches from the smell I talked 
with Wade, and yes, if he had to spend much time he'd end up with a headache. Wade also told me that our neighbor, Brian 
Blankenship wouldn't have his kids in the area for much time because of the smell. I asked Dan Evens who does inspection etc., if he 
knew anyone I could get to monitor the smell, he didn't, but did tell me he was working on a project 3/4 of a mile down the road and 
could smell it. 

In building we deal with building permits, we can be shut down immediately in cases where we don't adhere to it, in most those cases 
it's not an immediate risk to health or safety. In this case with Mr. Bean, it's health, it's the taking of our use and enjoyment of our 
properties. I'd asked Green Leaf many times to control the odor, in the past couple of months we've been pushing somewhat hard to 
resolve some issues, this being one of them of them, to no avail. 

Clearly letting this get out of hand is on my shoulders, I wasn't paying enough attention or listening to what I was being told. You or 
someone at City Hall has the power to issues a desist order, that should be the only coarse of action at this time. What Green Leaf has 
for HVAC and odor control will never be made to meet the permit requirements. I spent some time at the other growing sites, you can't 
pull a smell threw a crack in the door. That's because they put their growing facilities together in the manner Greenleaf said in their 
permit they were going to do, but never did. 

Thanks 
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